

G.W. SCOTT, SR. Mayor

LOLA J. CLINE Village Clerk

WALTER "WALLY" ABERNATHY
Trustee

JOHN BUCKLEY Trustee

KENT LUEBBERS Trustee

RON SANFTLEBEN Trustee

GARY WASSER Trustee

TONY ALVAREZ
Trustee

BRIAN RADER Supt. of Public Works

THOMAS COPPOTELLI Chief of Police

KEVIN KAUFHOLD Attorney

Village of Caseyville

909 South Main Street Caseyville, Illinois 62232

> PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES September 18, 2019

Phone: 618-344-1234

Fax: 618-394-1234

Call to Order

This Public Hearing of the Village of Caseyville was called to order at 6:15pm by Mayor G.W. Scott Sr., in the Council Chambers at 909 S. Main Street, Caseyville, Illinois.

The hearing opened with the Pledge of Allegiance and Silent Prayer.

Roll Call:

Mayor G.W. Scott Sr.
Trustees: Ron Sanflteben, Gary Wasser, Tony Alvarez, John Buckley,
Kent Luebbers, Wally Abernathy
Attorney Kevin Kaufhold
Village Clerk Lola J. Cline

Public Comment Portion:

Sara Chamberlain, Attorney for Illini Environmental briefed on proposed expansion of Illini Environmental facility located at 8895 California Drive. She commented on process with required EPA application and public hearing prior to approval for expansion.

Scott Kohler, General Manager for Illini Environmental gave an overview on proposed expansion project. He commented on Illini Environmental being a solid waste management and recycling facility and proposed plan to expand their facility 10-20,000 sq. ft. to provide better service and additional recycling capabilities for customers. As with the current facility, all operations associated with the facility expansion will be conducted under roof and no disposal will take place at the facility.

Attorney Kevin Kaufhold identified Exhibit A - Notice of Public Hearing, which was posted 48 hours prior to hearing, Exhibit B - Letter from Illini Environmental for consideration of proposed expansion and Exhibit C - Expansion slides



Norman Miller, Canteen Township Supervisor, commented on his concern for the residents living nearby and not being notified of the expansion.

Sara Chamberlain, Attorney for Illini Environmental commented on public notification process. Residents within 250 feet of proposed site were sent registered or certified mail and the public notice was published two times in Belleville News Democrat.

Scott Kohler, General Manager for Illini Environmental commented on the expansion not being a waste transfer station, but an expansion to existing facility and will be permitted by EPA as well.

Attorney Kevin Kaufhold commented on not being allowed to vote for a minimum of 30 days under State statue. Public comment hearing only. We will vote at some point accordingly.

Adjournment:

A motion was made by John Buckley, and seconded by Wally Abernathy, to adjourn the hearing.

No additions or corrections.

Voting on the Motion: 6 Ayes – Motion Passed

Meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m.